CENTENNIAL PINES CLUB MEETING MINUTES

ANNUAL MEETING

January 23, 2018
Board Members in Attendance:  John Capasso, Sandy Dalton, Rich Krasner, Sharon McKenney, Elaine Monticollo, Jerry Morgan, Chuck Nugent, Clark Perks and Nicole Testa
Committee Members also in Attendance: Louise Baron and Jim Zambon
Other Homeowners in Attendance:  see attached sign in sheet
The meeting began at 7:10 p.m.
Homeowners and Board members introduced themselves. There were 42 members in attendance.

Chuck Nugent reintroduced himself and the Board members.  He said the Board is still looking for one additional member to take his place and we are looking for committee members in many areas.  Chuck introduced Sandy Dalton as the next President of the Club, pending a vote from the Board which would occur later the same night. Chuck was thanked for his service as President.  He will now be in a voting Board position of Past-President. 
Sharon McKenny and Jerry Morgan were elected the board.  They are now Board members until 2021.
Chuck Nugent gave a detailed account of the past and current issues with our lake dam.  Questions from the homeowners were answered.  He announced that there is a chance for a further assessment to pay for legal fees, engineering reports and /or dam improvements during the 2018 calendar year.  At this point we have enough funds to cover known expenses, but Chuck stressed that there are many unknowns and if we become responsible for more than the budgeted fees and fines, an assessment in 2018 would be necessary.  
Jim Zambon gave the financial report.  He will be sending out bills for the 2018 dues within a few weeks.

Clark Perks gave an overview of the work being done at the beach. The Board realizes that this kind of clean up will need to be done every 5 years or so to maintain any useable beach and swimming area. A few questions were asked about the geese population. 
Chuck introduced Nicole Testa and gave an overview of the Holiday Party.  We are strongly considering going to Little Mill Country Club again next year. It was well attended and homeowners approved of the venue.   
Other new business included discussion on potential social activities and uses of the newly cleaned beach.  A potential beach opening party might take place.  Rules and Property documentation can be found on the website when homeowners need approval for modifications of their property.    

The general meeting was adjourned at 8:00 pm.  

A meeting of the Board followed.  Sandy Dalton was elected as President of the Board, and Jerry Morgan was elected Vice President unanimously. 
The November meeting minutes were unanimously approved.

The meeting adjourned at 8:30pm.

